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Angelus Letter

7 October 2021

LETTER #140
Our Lady of the Rosary
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
STATE OF THE PARISH
This weekend we will have a brief State of the Parish Report at all of the Masses. If this annual audit were a doctor’s checkup for the parish, we would walk away with a good bill of health, told to keep exercising and watching what we eat and go forth to attack this next year with full strength.

There was one area of some concern. Every October, we count how many people were at Mass. This year was down from our average. Of course, anything can happen to effect one weekend. But still, I wanted to look into this further.

Some of those numbers can be attributed to St. Paul Parish beginning an Extraordinary Form Mass at 9AM. There are still those with whom I speak that say they are not yet returning to Mass because of COVID fears. For the first time, our census forms included a box to fill in requesting the number of electronic devices, such as desktops, tablets and iPhone that our Mass was streamed on and watched. For us it was a little over two hundred which would put us at a plus side for overall numbers.

Live-streaming is a great gift but it does not fulfill a Sunday obligation to be with Christ as He presents Himself in the Eucharist and to be with the faith family to which you belong and are needed. Live-streaming is better than nothing, but it is no more a replacement for your presence if you are able than hearing a description about a great meal is any substitute for actually consuming it!

If you are healthy and mobile, it is time. It is greatly appreciated that you still tune in to your parish online and still support her with your resources, but she needs you. If you are not already, prayerfully consider returning to the pews. And for those who already have, bravi! And please pray for those who need prayers to return.

WE INTERRUPT THIS PROGRAM
Those of you on the home front may have noticed a couple of difficulties we have had with our live-streaming. A couple of times we were down to one camera and once or twice we lost the ability to stream altogether. Problem shooting is in progress. One sharp camera operator noticed that the trouble happens when a large truck passes on Mull. Could it be just a loose wire somewhere! We are investigating! 

CONFIRMATION RETREAT
Some of our 8th grade boys attended Camp Damascus in Centerburg for a Confirmation retreat September 24-26. They all had a good time with various activities. They also learned a lot about the faith and were drawn closer to our Lord Jesus Christ. The highlight was the Saturday evening session that featured Eucharistic Adoration. In addition, they experienced “prayer labs” which taught them how to pray with scripture in what the Church calls Lectio Divina.

 

LETTERS FROM THE FORGOTTEN CABINET
 
By the time 1930 rolls around, the depression has already hit. Letters from the diocese are largely focused on giving help to those who are suffering from this terrifying downturn in the nation’s economy. Whereas the previous year there was attention drawn to taking care of the poorest of the poor around the world, this year’s focus changed to those next door who may have found themselves facing an uncertain future.

Reverend and dear Father:
During these days of depression, you have heard much about the needs and wants of the poor. Many of your flock no doubt have turned to you for aid - and many more in virtuous reticence have declined to trouble you with their difficulties . . . there is an effective way solution to these problems which I now commend to you. 
 
The St. Vincent de Paul Society, a lay organization inspired by the charity of Christ burning in the great heart of Fredrick Ozanam, has been practicing Christian Charity in a most remarkable and practical manner . . .
 
The purpose of the Society is to spread happiness and relieve misery. It works in a quiet, unobtrusive and friendly way . . . a small conference of five or ten prudent and whole-souled men in each parish will relieve urgent cases of miser amongst your flock, visit your sick and suffering, endeavor to provide employment for those out of work, supply books and clothing for the needy children of your school, lead wayward souls back to the Sacraments, and befriend all the unfortunate at your parish . . .
 
Yours very sincerely,
 
+Joseph Shrembs
Bishop of Cleveland
 
This organization still exists in our parish today. Persons in the parish quietly make donations to our St. Vincent de Paul Society and a small group of dedicated women and men tend to the needs of those both in the parish and others who live within the parish boundaries who are in need of assistance. They don’t just hand out resources but often try to assist those in dire need to figure why they ended up as they did and to find ways out of poverty so that they need not rely on SVDP in the future.

Your help is needed! If you would like to contribute to the St. Sebastian SVDP, you can mail your donation to the parish, drop it off in the parish office or put it in the POOR BOX at the back of the church. Our conference is also in need of volunteers. Prayerfully consider helping the poorest of the poor in our parish boundaries, visiting with them, bringing them assistance, and helping them along a good path. Is that not much better than just handing cash to someone at the end of the exit ramp? Contact the parish office for more information. Also, please pray for our St. Vincent de Paul Society members. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Marjorie DeLuca, Melane Francis, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

Our Lady of the Rosary, pray for us.

